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Agenda 

1. Motion #1 - Approval of Agenda of the meeting of 19 November 2015  

2. Motion #2 - Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of 5 November 2015 

3. Speaker’s Business 

4. Guest Speaker 

5. President’s Report - President Kanivanan Chinniah 

6. Vice President’s Report 

a. Operations - Vice-President Kyle Beaudry 

b. University Affairs - Vice-President Sarah Letersky 

7. Board of Director’s Report - Chairman Michael Blair 

8. Student Senator’s Report - Senator Leah Brockie 

9. Rector’s Report - Rector Mike Young 

10. Student Trustee’s Report - Undergraduate Trustee Jennifer Li 

11. Statements by Members 

12. Question Period 

13. Business Arising from the Minutes 

14. New Business 

a. Motion #3 – That AMS Assembly ratify Jon Wiseman as Commissioner of Internal 

Affairs for the remainder of the 2015-2016 academic year.  

b. Motion #4 – That AMS Assembly ratify William Benwood as the Assistant Clubs 

Manager for the remainder of the 2015-2016 academic year.  

c. Motion #5 – That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 7, as 

seen in Appendix A: #RatifyClubStauff 

d. Motion #6 – That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 2, Section 5, as 

seen in Appendix B: More Clubs Policy 

e. Motion #7 – “That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, as 

seen in Appendix D: Student Activity Fees (Policy) 

i. A primer to this motion is available in Appendix C: Student Activity Fees 

(Primer) 

15. Discussion Period 

a. Elections Policy Reform (Appendix E: E for Elections) 

b. AMS Referenda 

 

  



AMS Assembly 

Meeting of Thursday, 19 November 2015 

McLaughlin Hall 

7:00PM 
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Motion Sheet 

 

1. Moved by: Jon Wiseman  Seconded by: Kanivanan Chinniah 

“That AMS Assembly approve the agenda for the Assembly meeting of Thursday, 19 

November 2015” 

 

2. Move by: Jon Wiseman  Seconded by: Kanivanan Chinniah 

“That AMS Assembly approve the minutes for the Assembly meeting of Thursday, 19 

November 2015” 

 

3. Moved by: Sarah Letersky  Seconded by: Kanivanan Chinniah 

“That AMS Assembly ratify Jon Wiseman as Commissioner of Internal Affairs for the 

remainder of the 2015-2016 academic year” 

 

4. Moved by: Jennifer Williams  Seconded by: Jon Wiseman 

“That AMS Assembly ratify William Benwood as Assistant Clubs Manager for the 

remainder of the 2015-2016 academic year” 

 

5. Moved by: Jennifer Williams  Seconded by: Jon Wiseman 

“That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 7, as seen in 

Appendix A: #RatifyClubStauff” 

 

6. Moved by: Jennifer Williams  Seconded by: Jon Wiseman 

“That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 2, Section 5, as seen in 

Appendix B: More Clubs Policy” 

 

7. Moved by: Kyle Beaudry  Seconded by: Kanivanan Chinniah 

“That AMS Assembly approve the changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, as seen in 

Appendix D: Student Activity Fees (Policy)” 

Reports:
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Hello Members of the Assembly, 

Several brief notes for the past few weeks. 

John Deutsch University Centre | Before the end of our terms, we intend to secure a comprehensive 

agreement with the University on the framework to develop the John Deutsch University Centre. As 

the 67 Union Street project is developed, our Executive will ensure that student life space keeps up in 

quality with University buildings. We acknowledge that the last AMS foray into infrastructure was 

mishandled by both the AMS and the University, and we will ensure that the new framework keeps 

this in mind. As per Assembly’s recommendations, we will ensure that the framework is specific on 

timelines and deliverables, for both the AMS and the University. 

Review of non-academic discipline | The Executive has published a blog post on our response to the 

review on non-academic misconduct on the AMS website. We want to emphasize that we firmly 

believe in an honest engagement with the review process alongside the University. You can read it 

here: http://myams.org/the-state-of-non-academic-discipline/ 

Athletics & Recreation | Stephanie Harper, Hospitality & Safety Services Director, and Danielle 

Kimmerly, Campus Activities Commissioner, will be the AMS representatives to the University 

Council on Athletics & Recreation, which is a Senate committee overseeing Athletics & Recreation. 

They will keep you updated on the workings of the committee. 

Ontario Undergraduate Student Alliance | Sarah will have more details about our weekend at 

OUSA’s General Assembly in her report. We are starting to see several more pronounced 

disagreements with our OUSA partners, especially as it relates to specific institutional lobbying 

priorities. We do acknowledge the diversity of institutions that OUSA represents. With that in mind, 

we believe that OUSA is most effective when its rules of engagement on provincial lobbying is clear on 

its outcomes, limited in its scope, and focused in its objectives. 

Happy to take any questions. 

Kanivanan Chinniah 

The President of the Alma Mater Society 

Report to Assembly 

Kanivanan Chinniah   

19 November 2015 

president@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hi Assembly, 

I hope everyone is having a good week. Hard to believe that we are already approaching the end of the 

Fall semester.  

 

Here are a few updates I wanted to share with you: 

 

Campus Dentist | After a series of construction delays, we are pleased to announce that the Campus 

Dentist will be opening its doors in January. It will be located in the performance lounge, adjacent to 

Luce Hair Salon. The AMS has arranged for the Dentist to be part of the Studentcare network, so that 

our students can get maximum coverage from their dental plan. 

 

JDUC $1.2M Renovations | The bidding process for the $1.2M Renovations is closing on November 

30th. From there, the AMS and the University will select a construction company to begin the work. The 

bid went out with a requested start date of January 11th.  

 

Student Activity Fee Pick-Up | For all Faculty Society leaders, clubs and student groups – please head 

to the AMS offices to pick up your cheques. You should have received a notification e-mail from the 

AMS Front Desk on Tuesday (November 17th). As a brief reminder, if cheques are not picked up within 

the timeframe outlined in Section 3 of AMS Policy Manual 1, the amount will be donated to the AMS 

Membership Bursary Fund. 

 

Student Activity Fee Audit | According to AMS policy I am required to audit at least 10 student fees. 

This year, the following fees will be audited: After Hours Medical Clinic, Legal Aid, Centre for 

Teaching & Learning, Earth Centre, Inquire Publication, Project on International Development, 

Queen’s Events Projects, Queen’s Health Outreach, Queen’s Students Interested in Medical Sciences, 

and the Synthetic Biology Organization. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President (Operations)   

Report to Assembly 

Kyle Beaudry 

19 November 2015 

vpops@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
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The Future of MacGillivray-Brown Hall | I am finalizing a report for the Office of the Vice-Principal 

(Finance & Administration), with respect to the AMS’ occupation of MacGillivray-Brown Hall. The 

AMS pays for the full operating costs of this building, which has been deteriorating since we first 

inherited it in 2006. The report requests that the University add a portion of the maintenance costs as 

an addendum to the newly-negotiated Management & Operations Agreement. It also requests that the 

University pay for the re-location costs of our clubs and services once a new space is constructed. We 

are looking forward to these discussions as we are of the opinion that this is an unjust cost burden to 

the AMS that has not been addressed. 

 

Extended Hours at Student Wellness Services |Our survey has closed, and we have finished the 

analyzing over 600 responses from students. This data is now being added to our draft proposal for 

Student Wellness Services. Alex Chung and I are scheduled to meet with the Director of Medical 

Services Thursday to begin discussion and introduce our findings.  

 

Student Feedback from CSGM | Thank you to all those who attended last week’s Corporate Special 

General Meeting (CSGM). I wanted to briefly touch base and let you know that we are moving forward 

on two pieces of student feedback we received: 

 Earlier preparation of Commissioner budgets to ensure elected representatives can voice their 

opinion on expense items before the school year begins. 

 Corporate service input from Assembly members – please ask this during our Question Period 

at Assembly meetings. We would love to hear from you! 

 

As always, I am happy to take any questions at Assembly. Please also do not hesitate to drop by the 

offices or send me an e-mail. 

 

Cheers, 

Kyle 
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Members of Assembly, 

Thank you to everyone who came out to the AMS CSGM last week, we appreciate the feedback and 

comments that were made. My last few weeks have been quite busy with interviews and OUSA 

travels, of which you can read about below: 

Commissioner of Internal Affairs – Congrats, Jon! 

Jon Wiseman was successfully named the Commissioner of Internal Affairs last Tuesday. I have begun 

a rolling transition with Jon, and anticipate it will last over the next few weeks. Should you have any 

questions regarding projects you had previously been working on with the CIA, please reach out to Jon 

and he will coordinate a meeting.  

 

Jon will be seeking ratification at Assembly this Thursday. 

 

OUSA, OUSA, OUSA – General Assembly 

This past weekend, I travelled to Waterloo to attend the Ontario Undergraduate Student Association’s 

(OUSA) fall General Assembly with Tyler Lively, Kanivanan Chinniah, Joyce Wai, Michael Niven and 

Daniel McKeown. Over three days, OUSA’s membership schools debated and amended three policy 

papers, Teaching and Assessment, Success in the Broader Learning Environment and Student Financial 

Assistance. While the AMS voted against Success in the Broader Learning Environment, due to 

previously raised concerns regarding OUSA broadly tasking institutions on institution specific matters, 

all three papers were passed into policy on Sunday. The AMS believes that institution specific Student 

Governments should play a larger role in shaping their own institutions broader learning environment, 

versus OUSA tasking the Provincial Government to fund areas of the broader learning environment 

that not all schools seek. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President (University Affairs)  

Report to Assembly 

Sarah Letersky  

19 November 2015 

vpua@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
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At the end of the General Assembly, Sophie Helpard, Western’s Student Council President, tasked 

Steering Committee to look at OUSA’s mandate when it comes to lobbying member institutions versus 

the provincial government. This request was supported by the AMS, and this topic will be discussed at 

the next Steering Committee meeting in December. 

 

 

Happy to take any questions! 

 

 

Best, 

Sarah Letersky 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President (University Affairs)  

Report to Assembly 

Sarah Letersky  

19 November 2015 

vpua@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hello members of Assembly,  

These past 2 weeks have been a whirlwind. It’s been an amazing experience taking on this new role, 

and I’d like to thank you all for being so supportive.   

 

Internal AAC 

Representational Policy Committee  | I am in the process of working with my exceptional Policy 

Deputy, Joyce, to finalize the policy paper on academic accommodations. We hope to present the paper 

for your approval at the next assembly. 

 

Academic Grievance Centre| We are in talks with the Peer Support Centre (PSC) around how we can 

better collaborate moving forward given that many PSC cases have roots in academics. I hope to 

update further as talks progress.  

  

External AAC 

OUSA General Assembly | Sarah, Kanivanan, Joyce, and I, along with our External Advocacy 

Coordinators Michael and Dan, attended the OUSA General Assembly this weekend in Waterloo. The 

main focus of the weekend was passing policy papers, which then allow home office to lobby the 

province. We passed three papers: Teaching and Assessment, Broader Learning Environment, and 

Student Financial Assistance. It was an exciting experience, and I believe that we have given OUSA the 

mandate and resources it needs to advocate for our students to the provincial government. The three 

topics for next semester will be Online Learning, Students with Disabilities, and Student Employment.  

 

Senate Committee on Academic Policy (SCAP) | Since the end of September, the AMS has consulted 

students about a Fall Reading Week  via focus groups and a Fall Reading town hall. Last week, I 

brought the concerns and questions that students have posed with respect to a Fall Reading Week to 

SCAP. Going forward, we hope to further consult students so that we can decide whether or not we 

would like to take a position and, if so, what that position will be.  

 

Learning Outcomes Working Group | The Queen’s Learning Outcomes Working Group is currently in 

the process of seeking student feedback. They will be holding a focus group session before the end of 

term. I hope to update Assembly with the date and time. Queen’s learning outcomes will affect 

funding priorities, degree, program, and course development, as well as many other aspects of our 

Queen’s education. It’s imperative that we have student feedback to ensure that student priorities are 

taken into account. Please consider attending and let me know if you would like any background.  

 

Tyler Lively 

 

Academic Affairs Commission  

Report to Assembly 

Tyler Lively 

19 November 2015 

aac@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hi Assembly! 

Hope everyone’s mid-term season has gone well and that you’re gearing up for the Winter Holidays! 

The past two weeks in the CAC have been very busy! Here’s a brief overview of what we’ve been up to 

and what you can expect from us in the last few weeks of school. 

This past weekend Queen’s Model Court took place at the Frontenac Courthouse and the Holiday Inn 

Hotel. This conference is a great opportunity for students to get exposed to the legal world by debating 

cases and mingling with current lawyers and judges. This year’s conference ran exceptionally well and 

I’d like to extend my congratulations to this year’s QMC Co-Chairs, Jennifer Henderson and John 

Gardiner and their dedicated committee. 

Registration for the 31st Annual Queen’s Model United Nations Conference closed this Monday 

November 16th. This year’s team has decided to expand this conference and is accepting over 200 

delegates. Stayed tuned for more updates about this in January! 

Next weekend on Saturday November 21st, the annual University District Hockey League will be 

taking place on West Campus. If you’ve missed the registration date feel free to come out to cheer on 

your fellow students! 

Now that all the CAC Orientation Week positions have closed, NEWTS, FYNIRS and ORT interviews 

are well underway. There is a great pool of applicants that have applied this year and I look forward to 

updating Assembly in 2 weeks with our hiring decisions! 

Happy to take any questions! 

See you on Thursday, 

Danielle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Campus Activities Commission 

Report to Assembly 
Danielle Kimmerly 

19 November 2015 

cac@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hello, 

 

It’s me. 

I’m Jon, fourth year Politics and History, and I’m your new Commissioner of Internal Affairs! 

Previously, I’ve served as the ASUS Internal Affairs Commissioner, Speaker of ResSoc Assembly, a 

Deputy Returning Officer with the AMS Elections Team, and, back in the day, I served on AMS 

Assembly. It’s been quite the first few days in office!  

A mass review of Queen’s non-academic disciplinary system is underway. All students are encouraged 

to send feedback, questions, and suggestions to acnam@queensu.ca.  Furthermore, everyone is more 

than welcome to come by the office to talk policy, NAD, assembly, or the various tenets of hegemonic 

stability theory – send me an email at cia@ams.queensu.ca and we can set up a time to talk!  

If you have any further questions, feel free to ask during question period, or during my ratification.  

(Almost) OffiCIAlly the CIA, 

Jon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commission of Internal Affairs 

Report to Assembly 
Jon Wiseman 

19 November 2015 

cia@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:acnam@queensu.ca
mailto:cia@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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I’d firstly like to apologize, but I will not be able to attend this Thursday’s assembly. Yes, yes, 

hold back the tears. Who will sit silently in the corner now? Fear not though, I will be able to come at 

around 10 if assembly is still going that late, so if you have any burning questions about the CES, the 

university’s sustainability policies, or what I had for dinner last night (pizza), hold on to them! 

 I’m happy to announce that the University District Brite program just ran this past weekend! 

Greenovations and the Housing Resource Centre under the MAC went around to houses in the UD 

and offered to replace people’s porch lights with energy efficient LED’s for free, the idea being that 

people would be willing to leave these lights on at night and create a safer feeling community. While 

out, we also offered people free house checks from the HRC and offered to sign people up for free 

energy retrofits through Greenovations.  

 The Sustainability Action Fund committee also met to allocate the autumn portion of the grant. 

We had a number of applications, and although we unfortunately could not give money to everybody, 

I feel very confident that those groups we did award money to are trying to make a difference in the 

community and should provide excellent educational opportunities to students.  

 We’re also planning to do a Christmas sweater swap through the Room of Requirement, so for 

those of you who want to step up your winter game are encouraged to come check it out once we get 

that started, which should be in about a week or two. I’ve also been looking into getting a few speaker 

series going for next semester to talk about climate change and the economy, so if you’re the kind of 

person that attends talks you can look forward to that as well. 

 Just to close this off, though it may not be the Paris news everybody is talking about right now, 

the United Nations Climate Change Conference (COP 21 or CMP 21) is starting up before next 

assembly. This is a pretty big deal in the climate world, and the conference is aiming to create binding 

legal agreements for all countries in the world to agree upon in regards to global climate. Given that 

Canada is in the top 10 global producers of CO2 and has a high per capita production of CO2, this 

conference could be creating policies that have ramifications in your life.  

 As always, if you have any questions about sustainability at the school or want to get more 

involved, don’t hesitate to let me know. Quick plug while I’m at this; Greenovations provides free 

energy retrofits to your house, which reduces utility bills. If you’re interested in not being gouged for 

daring to live in cheap housing, email greenovations@ams.queensu.ca or fill out our form on the AMS 

website.  

Commission of the Environment and Sustainability 

Report to Assembly 
Peter Liberty 

19 November 2015 

ces@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:greenovations@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hello Assembly, 

Hope you’re hanging in there as we push through the Week 10 grind! Below are some brief updates 

from the MAC: 

Design Studies 

As you may or may not know, the MAC partnered with the Queen’s School of Urban & Regional 

Planning last year. Based on a report produced by the University District assembly committee, groups 

of Masters of Planning students worked to create proposals for urban design guidelines. These were 

reviewed during the summer and a meeting with City staff was held to determine how the proposals 

could be used most effectively. I’ve been working on summarizing these reports in order to make them 

more digestible, and to allow for clearer comparisons to be made. This is an on-going process, and I 

will ensure Assembly is updated on progress regularly. Let me know if you want to take a peek at the 

proposals! 

University District Housing Fair 

Plans for the first ever housing fair are currently being made. This fair will allow students to meet 

landlords and schedule house viewings in person. It provides students with a means of evaluating 

their options beyond just listing services, and acts as a one-stop shop for information. The fair will 

place a heavy focus on equipping students with the information they need to enter the housing market, 

sign a lease, and become a tenant. The fair is not a place for students to sign leases or feel any pressure 

to do so – this is a chance to ask questions, learn, and schedule possible tour dates. In addition to 

landlords and property companies, we are hoping to have the following resources at the forefront of 

the fair: Kingston Fire & Rescue, Kingston Property Standards, Queen’s Legal Aid, Student 

Community Relations, the Housing Resource Centre, Utilities Kingston, Kingston Police, SMART, & 

Campus Security. The date is set for January 12th from 5pm to 9pm, and will take place in the atrium of 

the ARC. I’ll continue to update on this front as needed! 

 

 

 

 

Municipal Affairs Commission 

Report to Assembly 
Matt Kussin 

19 November 2015 

mac@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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UD Brite 

In conjunction with the CES, the UD Brite program took place this past weekend! LED porch lights 

were handed out from Earl to Johnson St., Alfred to Collingwood St., and all streets in between. This 

partnership will continue into next semester as we continue to try and improve the overall safety of the 

University District! 

Phase 2 UD Signs 

University District signs were installed in the area bound by Johnson, Nelson, Division/Barrie, and 

Princess St. A photo-op with Mayor Bryan Paterson and Councillor Peter Stroud took place, with 

various media outlets attending and covering the event. The signs coming to fruition are a huge step 

for the University District, and it has been great to see the positive feedback the signs have received 

thus far. 

Holiday House Check 

I’ve been working closely with the HR office to recruit for the positions of Holiday Housecheck 

manager and patroller. If you know of anyone staying in Kingston over the winter break, please 

encourage them to apply! Both positions are volunteer in nature, but include an honorarium should 

duties be successfully completed. Interested applicants can visit myAMS.org/apply. Manager 

applications are due on Thursday November 19th & patroller applications on Monday, November 

30th!! 

Victoria Park 

City staff have reached out and would like to gauge student feedback on the proposed changes to 

Victoria Park. These changes include a new water feature (spray elements) and a seating wall, new 

park benches, a central gathering with seating, new tennis and basketball courts, a picnic/BBQ zone, 

accessible connections to the existing play area, new lighting along the north south pathway, and 

additional tree planting. We will be looking at various ways in which we could obtain this feedback. I 

will report back as things progress! 

That’s all for now! 

Your MunciPAL, 

Matt 
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Social Issues Commission 

Report to Assembly 
Alex Chung 

19 November 2015 

sic@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hospitality and Safety Services 

Report to Assembly 
Stephanie Harper 

19 November 2015 

hsdirector@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Retail Services 

Report to Assembly 
19 November 2015 

retail@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Campus Services 
Report to Assembly 
Emma Fuller 

19 November 2015 

campusservices@ams.queensu.ca 

Hello Assembly, 

Walkhome  

- Walkhome is in the process of acquiring a GPS system 

- Walkhome is now open 7pm-2am (Sun - Wed) and 7pm-3am (Thurs - Sat) 

The Queen’s Journal 

- The Editors-in-Chief are revaluating the management structure with Journal Board. 

- The Journal is always looking for contributors and if you are interested you can email the 

Editors-in-Chief. 

Studio Q  

- Business as usual 

- Fall convocation has wrapped up and was very successful. Studio Q was able to 

distribute more yearbooks.  

- There is still time to sign up for club photos! Feel free to email 

studioq.photos@ams.queensu.ca  

 

I’m happy to answer any questions!  

Emma  

 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:studioq.photos@ams.queensu.ca
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Public Board Minutes Available 

As of this report, minutes of the open session of the AMS Board of Directors are available on the AMS 

website on the Board of Directors page. Please advise if you have any questions. 

Committee Progress 

Governance 

 Committee has begun review of the Information Technology Policy Manual 

 Discussion surrounding AMS corporate and non-corporate governance models through the lens 

of liability and risk management is underway 

 Board Policy Manual is being reviewed for irrelevant and/or inconsistent sections 

Personnel 

 Review of AMS Hiring policy and related policy, as consistent with goal plan 

 Review of HR procedures with specific attention to standardizing job description 

administrative procedures 

Finance & Risk 

 Monthly financials reviewed to identify operational concerns 

 Discussion surrounding risks inherent in current governance model 

Long Term Strategic Planning 

 Survey conducted of AMS service managers regarding infrastructure deficiencies, 

opportunities, and present status 

 Focus groups with staff will be head to compliment the surveys 

Audit 

 Reviewed audited financial statements and audit findings report 

 Discussed audit with auditor and management 

 Necessary recommendations issued, no concerns with audit findings or process identified 

 

 

AMS Board of Directors Chair 
Report to Assembly 
Michael Blair 

19 November 2015 

board@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Assembly,  

 

Countdown: 18 days. (As of November 16, 2015) 

As you all know, the Non-Academic Misconduct/Discipline system is currently undergoing a review. 

The construction of the new system will impact the student experience, the classification of 

misconduct, and the judicial process for the different types of offences that students are charged with 

committing. It is essential that the system be recalibrated to meet contemporary realities while 

maintaining the Queen’s tradition of student involvement and the principle of restorative justice.  

 

I encourage you to send your thoughts and feedback on what you think needs to change, or remain the 

same, about how Non-Academic Misconduct/Discipline is carried out at Queen’s by writing to 

acnam@queensu.ca. Your feedback matters. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me! 

 

Patiently waiting for Movember to end,  

Jennifer Li  

 

Undergraduate Student Trustee 

Report to Assembly 
Jennifer Li 

19 November 2015 

trustee@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:acnam@queensu.ca
mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Members of Assembly, 

 

As Senate does not meet again until December 1st, I have nothing to report at this time. I hope you all 

are surviving the endless tests and papers as we wrap up the semester! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leah Brockie 

 

Student Senate Caucus Chair 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Student Senate Caucus Chair 
Report to Assembly 
Leah Brockie  

19 November 2015 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:sscc@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Assembly, 

 

I hope Week 10 has welcomed you with open arms! Allow me to provide a healthy reminder to look 

after your health and well-being at a time that often tempts us to forego both. There are a myriad of 

individuals working around the clock at Queen’s to support your success and I hope you’re able to tap 

into those if you need them.  

 

Agnes Benidickson Tricolour Award | The nominations for the Agnes Benidickson Tricolour Award 

remain open until the end of the semester. Nomination forms can be found online on the Rector 

website. We have started to fill-out our selection committee with representatives from each faculty, and 

we look forward to receiving the rest of your representatives soon! 

 

Non-Academic Misconduct | This remains a vitally important issues for student leaders to engage 

with. I had the absolute pleasure of speaking with PHEKSA at their last meeting on this topic and am 

happy to do so with any faculty that will have me. I encourage each and every one of you to take a few 

minutes to e-mail your thoughts to acnam@queensu.ca. 

 

Since I submitted my last report, I had the great pleasure of attending the Distinguished Service 

Awards and was once again reminded of the outstanding people we’ve had the pleasure of hosting at 

Queen’s to work and study. I also attended the service celebrating the life of late Principal Emertius, 

Ronald Watts. I have gotten to know him and his wife Donna quite well over the past year and a half – 

you’d be hard-pressed to find two finer ambassadors for Queen’s and what we stand for. 

Consequently, I would encourage us all to take some time to look into the long list of things they 

accomplished as a pair, during Dr. Watts’ term and beyond, to greatly improve this institution that we 

love. Perhaps more than the things he accomplished, Dr. Watts was someone who treated the people 

around him with enormous care and kindness. It was incredibly telling to see Grant Hall filled to its 

capacity for this service. This was a huge loss for the Queen’s community, and I am forever grateful to 

the Watts family. May he rest in peace.  

 

Princeps Servusque Es,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

University Rector 
Report to Assembly 
Mike Young 

19 November 2015 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Assembly,  

Here are a few updates from your friends at the Arts & Science Undergraduate Society!  

 

CoGro Cake and 125 years 

As some of you are definitely aware, ASUS is celebrating its 125th anniversary this year. We wanted to 

take the liberty and make this equally as special for all of the other ArtSci’s as it is for us! If you go by 

CoGro on our birthday, November 29th, we’ve got 20% off your cake if you show them a student card. 

Hope this helps get you through exams! 

New Computing Science Journal 

As some of you may have heard, last week at ASUS Assembly we approved the creation of a new 

undergraduate research journal dedicated to computer science. Over the next few weeks we will be 

planning to opening hiring for the inaugural Editorial team. We’ll be sure to keep you updated as 

deadlines become available. For this project, we will be looking for undergraduate students who are 

passionate about computer science and research who have the creative mind to chart the direction for 

this brilliant publication.  

 

As always – respectfully submitted,  

Brandon Jamieson | Andrew DiCapua | Liam Dowling | Kate MacDonald | Victoria Chappell | 

David Litwin | Stefany Li | Lucas Cohen | Sarah Flisikowski 

Arts & Science Undergraduate Society  

 

 

 

 

Arts and Science Undergraduate Society President 
Report to Assembly 
Brandon Jamieson 

19 November 2015 

president@asus.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca


 

Alma Mater Society  Page 23 
 

Greetings, Assembly! 

 

Here’s your biweekly update on what’s going on in the Land of the Engineers.  

 

Orientation Week 

Our entire organizing committee for Orientation Week is now hired. We had a very positive experience 

in receiving feedback from the Senate Orientation Activities Review Board, and were happy to hear 

that our week ran smoothly and had no big concerns. I’m also very proud to announce that for the first 

time in history, we have a female Pole Climb Coordinator!  

 

Science Formal  

SciFormal was an amazing experience! It was awesome to see all of my peers dressed to the nines and 

loudly reminiscing about their Queen’s experiences. The Open House was a huge success and 

coincided very advantageously with the Fall Preview, which was also a huge success. 

 

Big congratulations to Brent Fallis (Sci’ 17 Convener) and his team for executing the night successfully 

and doing a successful takeover. I’ve assured him that this year will pass by very quickly, so they’re 

getting right to work.  

 

EngSoc Council 

We had a great council. The AMS Executive attended and did an update on what they’ve been up to, 

and Kanivanan accused me of stealing the “Good Ship” again (what is that?). We also had a 

presentation on Fall Reading Week from our wonderful Director of Academics, Jacqueline Craig. As 

well, our VP Student Affairs, Alex Wood, presented about structural changes to the Executive/Director 

team to spark discussion about how we can work best for the students. Finally, there was a 

presentation from our Senator on Non-Academic Misconduct. We breezed through the motions after 

the lengthy (but very informative) presentations.   

 

Engineering Society Services 

CHECK OUT THE WINTER DRINK LINE-UP AT THE TEA ROOM. You won’t regret it! Included: 

butterbeer latte, for the wannabe Potterheads.  

 

If anyone has any questions at all, please let me know. I’m happy to chat! 

 

Cheers, 

 

J "love to par" T 

 

Engineering Society President 

Report to Assembly 
Julie (JT) Tseng 

19 November 2015 

president@engsoc.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Assembly Members, 

 

ComSoc has updates for you! Read them if you dare. 

 

Conference Season Continues | Congratulations to QWIL, QLEAD, QFAC and QBFFI for running 

very successful conferences over the past two weeks! We have two more conferences left in the Fall 

semester, QACE (Queen’s Advancing Canadian Entrepreneurship) and DECA Queen’s. I look forward 

to participating at both in the coming weeks. 

 

ComSoc Blog | The CIOs have finished up the blog page, where we will be releasing content on a 

rolling basis. The idea behind this is to have text-heavy content shared on a more appropriate medium. 

We will continue the visual campaigns (such as our ProTips that just launched!) on the Facebook page. 

The blog is scheduled to launch today, so look out for my op-ed! 

 

Executive Team Restructure | The Advisory Board has been working on a long-awaited structure 

change for the next ComSoc Executive. We will keep our one President, two VP model, but re-allocate 

the portfolios and officers whom they manage. This will be coming to a motion at our upcoming 

Special General Assembly, where all society members have voting rights. The Advisory Board and 

myself are in the process of collecting feedback; so if you have any questions/advice, feel free to send 

me a message!  

 

CEO Hiring | Applications for CEO were due last Tuesday the 10th at midnight, with interviews 

scheduled for Monday the 16th. I’m looking forward to the 9 hours of interviews with the outgoing and 

current CEO chairs, two SOARB members, and outgoing Logistics coordinators to find the next 

generation of orientation leadership! 

 

External Portfolio Review | Our Advisory Board passed a motion last assembly to add the ‘External 

Review’ to our current committee review processes. This is an evaluation of the conferences and 

competitions after their weekend, to make sure that they are well equipped to continue offering a high 

quality delegate experience for many years to come. It is important to note that while these committees 

do not receive ComSoc funding, the review is a proactive measure to ensure that these 

conferences/competitions are sustainable and valuable to the society. 

 

 

 

 

 

Commerce Society President 
Report to Assembly 
Ana Lopez 

19 November 2015 

president@comsoc.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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Hiring for ComSoc Assembly | We are going to be filling the following positions in the coming weeks: 

CMO, CIO, HRO, SEO, EURO, Outreach Commissioner, and Campus Activities Commissioner. If you 

know any 2/3/4th year Commerce students looking to get involved, give them that extra push to apply! 

 

 

As always, I’m available to chat via email or Facebook. 

 

Cheers, 

 

Ana Lopez  

President, Commerce Society  

president@comsoc.queensu.ca 
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Dear Assembly, 

I hope you are all having a great week and enjoying the last few weeks of the semester. I’m very happy 

with all the work that we have done together and look forward to continued cooperation in the coming 

months. 

Here are some updates on behalf of CESA: 

|Homecoming Celebrations featuring Neil Pasricha| 

This homecoming, we launched our first-ever Homecoming event specific to Education students and 

alumni. The Annual McClement Lecture featured author of the Book of Awesome, Neil Pasricha. The 

talk was followed by our inaugural Wine & Cheese in B.Ed. Reception for Education Alumni which 

featured alumni from many generations. We look forward to seeing this event grow in the coming 

years. 

|CESA Clubs| 

CESA Club application period has now closed and we are excited to announce the creation of our first-

ever CESA Clubs. Six clubs were officially ratified at CESA Council last Sunday. Our CESA Clubs 

Director will be working with the Club Presidents to prepare for member recruitment at the start of 

Winter semester. A special thank you to JT and EngSoc for their advice and expertise in helping our 

Executive team draft the policy to make this initiative come to life! 

|Mental Health Strategy in Cooperation with the Faculty of Education| 

We have met with Sarah Horsford, Faculty of Education counsellor to discuss cooperation on a mental 

health strategy and greater Concurrent Education student involvement at the Faculty of Education. We 

will be appointing a CESA representative to the Mental Health Advisory Committee of the Faculty of 

Education in hopes of increasing our collaboration efforts. 

 

 

 

Concurrent Education Students Association President 
Report to Assembly 
David Wiercigroch 

19 November 2015 

president@cesa.queensu.ca 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
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|Community Dinner| 

Congratulations to our Community Affairs Coordinators, Katey Day and Marisa Madigan on a very 

successful Community Dinner event last Saturday. It was an excellent outreach initiative that 

strengthened our faculty’s ties with the Kingston community. 

|EquiTEA| 

Our EquiTEA event sponsored by David’s Tea was a great success! Thank you to Vivi Shi, our Equity 

Outreach Director along with the Equity Outreach Committee for putting on this great event that 

opened up a conversation about equity issues across faculties. Thank you to the AMS Executive for 

stopping by to support us and announce the start of gender neutral washroom construction in the 

JDUC. 

Happy to take any questions! 

All the best, 

 

David 
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Physical Education and Kinesiology Students’ Association President 
Report to Assembly 
Lindsay Toth 

19 November 2015 

president@pheksa.queensu.ca 
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Greetings, Assembly!  

We’re in week 10 already? What do you mean? It’s hard to Believe it, but sorry, it’s true! Through the 

hustle and bustle of university life at Queen’s, it becomes easy to feel like you have no sense of time, but 

mark my words we can all get through it with the right attitude! Without further adieu, enjoy the 

following report that is sure to be packed with Purpose! J 

Orientation Week 2016 Hiring: 

At this time, I am thrilled to announce that the entire Nursing Orientation Committee (NOC) 2016 has 

been hired! A big congratulations goes out to Bryn Rahusaar Routledge, Samantha Lee, Geoffrey Tai, 

Shawn Thompson, Ryan Duan, Alexa McCarthy, Hannah Nelson, and Haley Just! The team looks 

forward to hiring our CAPES this coming Friday. We have every confidence that NOC ’16 is going to 

knock it outta the park! 

Kingston Nursing Student Conference 2015: 

We are extremely proud of the KNSC 2015 Exec team for putting together an amazing conference. This 

year’s conference brought together over 120 delegates to learn about the incredible opportunities that 

lie in perioperative, mental health, and pediatric nursing. Our conference featured nursing students 

from Queen’s University, St. Lawrence/Laurentian, University of Windsor, Loyalist College and Brock 

University – the most diverse turnout we have seen yet! Hiring for the 2016 Team will take place 

during the winter term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursing Students Society President  
Report to Assembly 
Alexandra Palmeri 

19 November 2015 

president@nss.queensu.ca  
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National Nursing Students’ Week 2015: 

NNSW IS FINALLY HERE! This exciting week takes place from November 16th to the 21st! The theme 

for this year is “Nursing the Mind – Care Starts with YOU!” Check out the full schedule here: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/669154663224235/ The week will feature U&U Photobooth ft. 

Raffles, Holiday Photobooth & Clothing Sale @ Cogro, Resumé & Coverletter Writing Workshop, 

Nursing Survival Kit Giveaway, Movie Night, Yoga Night, Warm & Fuzzies in the NSS Student 

lounge, Puppy Therapy, Dodgeball Tournament and Skating/Santa Claus Parade with Med/PT/OT 

students. The NSS Team has worked incredibly hard plan an exciting week of appreciation and 

celebration for our Queen’s Nursing students, and we cannot wait for it all to begin! We hope to see 

you at our events- there is lots of fun to be had for all. J  

 

Well, that’s all for now! I hope you all are enjoying this lovely semester at Queen’s. As always: happy 

to take questions, so feel free to ask them… okay?  

Never Say Never / Vincat Scientia Morbos 

Alexandra Palmeri 

President | Queen’s University Nursing Science Society 

president@nss.queensu.ca 

 

 
 
  

Nursing Students Society President 
Report to Assembly 
Alexandra Palmeri 

19 November 2015 

president@nss.queensu.ca  
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Computing Students’ Association President 
Report to Assembly 
Max Garcia 

19 November 2015 

president@compsa.queensu.ca  
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MBA Students President 

Report to Assembly 
Joshua Hamilton 

19 November 2015 

j.hamilton@queensu.ca  

mailto:j.hamilton@queensu.ca


 

Alma Mater Society  Page 33 
 

 

  

 

Dear AMS General Assembly,  

Hi everyone! I apologize for the long update, but it has been a rather long two weeks! 

NAM Advisory Committee: 

On Monday Nov 2nd ResSoc and ResLife were invited to speak to ACNAM. ResSoc argued the benefits 

of our peer-based system, the clear separation of infraction severity, educational sanctions, the 

authority of an RF in this system and the importance of RFs being held under a neutral 3rd party.  

Congratulations to Speaker Wiseman: 

On behalf of everyone at ResSoc, I would like to take the time to congratulate Speaker Wiseman for 

being hired as the AMS’s new Internal Affairs Commissioner! May you use this amazing opportunity 

with the AMS to elevate ResSoc to ‘world superpower’ status. 

Mid-Year Review: 

A mid-year review of what the society has accomplished over the last 6 months is underway. The 

report will be completed over the coming weeks and will have plenty of time for input, questions and 

advice. 

Mockingjay Part 2: 

We have one of our largest events underway. 432 students will be able to enjoy a pre-screening of 

Mockingjay Part 2 for only $10. The event will be held on Nov 18th (two days before the Canadian 

premiere)! 

As always, let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Warmest regards, 

 

Gregory Georg Radisic 

Residence Society President 
Report to Assembly 
Gregory Radisic 

19 November 2015 

president@ressoc.queensu.ca  

mailto:president@ressoc.queensu.ca
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Appendices A, B, D, and E are located within a Google Drive, linked below:  

https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B4XfVEuBvUmhMkZ0bEVITjdZOUk&usp=sharing   

Appendix C: Student Activity Fees (Primer) 

Review of Student Activity Fee Policy 

 

Policy Change to Reflect Principle 1 

 Changing the definition of fee types amongst the three categories: mandatory non-reviewable 

(chosen by Assembly), mandatory reviewable, opt-out reviewable.  

 Mandatory fees should only be those that are essential for student life/services, and have their 

own accountability mechanisms for proper management. 

 This would require changes to the mandatory fee slate, because we would need to designate 

certain fees opt-out that were previously mandatory. 

o Potential changes to fee structure attached.1 

 Increases to all mandatory and optional fees must be approved through referendum process. 

Action: See attached changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, Part 1 (General). 

                                                      
1 All mandatory fees adjusted to opt-out were increased to not affect the organizations profitability. The opt-out 

rate assumption was based on the average of 66%, which was historically the case for the 2014-2015, and 2013-

2014 opt-out period. 

Overriding principle changes put forward by the Vice-President (Operations) to be 

reflected in the new policy: 

1. Mandatory student fees must only be established if they are essential for student 

life, and have been put in place to sustain primary facilities/services for students.  

2. Clarity for the requirements for external groups. 

3. Student fees to charities must be opt-out to reflect student choice. 

4. Organizations seeking a fee, or looking for an increase, must be more transparent 

with the publication of their budget. 

5. If a fee is defeated during eligibility or voting, it cannot return within the same 

year unless it has changed its mandate or rationale for funding. 

 

https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B4XfVEuBvUmhMkZ0bEVITjdZOUk&usp=sharing
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Potential Considerations: 

 Definition of an essential service depends on the student.  

 Increased power given to Assembly, because they will now be able to review a larger number of 

fees. 

 Moving forward with changed fees – process for converting mandatory fees to optional with 

respect to timing. 

o Ex: Fees that recently passed triennial review expecting two more years of funding. 

 Suggested process for conversion must follow the policy change in principal: 

o Executive presents fees that may fall to the opt-out category because they don’t meet the 

definition of an essential service to students at the next meeting 

o For the fees that Assembly deems do not meet the new definition, they will need to 

convert to an opt-out fee during their next triennial review. 

o During triennial review, they have one of two options: 

Á Seek opt-out fee in the same amount 

Á Seek a higher opt-out fee amount 

o If their increased fee amount fails during the fall triennial review, the group can proceed 

to the winter referendum with an opt-out fee equivalent to their previous mandatory 

fee. 

Policy Change to Reflect Principle 2 

 Belief that all 3 new criteria should be satisfied by an external group: they must provide a 

service that isn’t replicated, they are inclusive of all AMS members, and they have a presence 

within the Queen’s community through the use of their fee. 

 Simplifies the previous language in AMS policy, which may have been ambiguous for groups 

in the past. 

Potential Considerations: 

 Confusion for groups who are looking to establish a fee next semester and are currently reading 

old eligibility requirements 

Action: See attached changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, Part 2 (Eligibility).  
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Policy Change to Reflect Principle 3 

 Charity student fees are a personal choice, and the AMS should never put an organization in a 

position where this can be a mandatory fee.  

 While this is unlikely to occur in the future, it is important to codify this so that it never 

happens. 

Action: See attached changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, Part 2 (Eligibility).  

Potential Considerations: 

 Definition falls back to what constitutes an essential service. Charity could make an argument 

that they provide an essential service for students. 

Policy Change to Reflect Principle 4 

 Need public information on what students are voting on. The study body should be able to 

review the budget for each student fee. 

 This review should occur before the vote – can have each budget published on the AMS 

website. 

 Places higher burden on groups seeking a fee, or an increase to their fee.  

Potential Considerations: 

 More work involved for the CIA – there is an added step in the process of establishing a fee that 

the AMS must administer.  

 Should we standardize what the budget looks like? Is there more prescriptive instructions that 

need to be delivered to the group seeking the fee? 

 Students could be voting on a budget that is unclear. Is that a problem? Could argue that this is 

the fault of the committee. 

Action: See attached changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 4, Part B, 10 - Ballots (Referenda Policy).  

Policy Change to Reflect Principle 5 

 Need to outline what criteria a group can come back to re-seek a fee. 

 Must only be when they are changing their rationale for funding, or the group’s overall 

mandate. 

 

 



AMS Assembly 

Meeting of Thursday, 19 November 2015 

Sutherland Room 

7:00PM 
 

Alma Mater Society  Page 37 
 

Potential Considerations: 

 Do groups deserve a second chance at all?  

 Balance between supporting student lead initiatives and protecting the integrity of our student 

fee system. 

Action: See attached changes to Policy Manual 1, Section 3, Part 3 (Establishing a fee) 

 

Discussion Points for Principle 1 

Arguments for: 

 Can argue that threshold should be increased to reflect the same vote required in other 

Assembly policies (2/3 vote via referendum). 

 Legitimizes the fee after the fact – for students who say they are upset, it was a decision made 

by over 2/3 of the student body. 

 We have seen fees that just pass the 50% threshold, which speaks to a large number of students 

who are against the fee. 

Arguments against: 

 Higher threshold may upset groups who do not meet the new requirements if the policy is 

passed before the winter referendum starts. 

 Less fees will make it through the process – AMS could be criticized for raising it above 50%. 

 If students can opt-out to begin with, then why should more than 50% be required? They would 

still have the choice to support the fee when they pay. 

 For mandatory fees, if the threshold is too high and it doesn’t pass what do you do? 

Action: Check with Assembly to see what their thoughts are. Should we have a threshold that is 

different for mandatory and opt -out fees? 

 

 

 

Remaining discussion questions put forward by the Vice-President (Operations) to 

determine if further amendments are needed: 

1. Should the threshold for passing student fees be higher than 50%? 

2. Student fees should not fund a single event which already receives user fees. 
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Discussion Points for Principle 2 

Arguments for: 

 It can be argued that deficits from a single event whose primary source of revenue is user fees 

should not be recouped by student fees. 

 Conferences could be supporting themselves through sponsorship and increased delegate fees. 

 The overall issue of financial sustainability for niche events can be addressed at a greater level.  

o For example, the AMS can use a similar amount of money to launch a bursary program 

for any conference on campus. This supports a wider group of student initiatives, some 

of which may not currently receive financial support. 

Arguments against: 

 Need to make sure fairness is applied to the individual groups.  

 The fees are opt-out in nature, so the student has the choice as to whether or not they want to 

support the group. 

 Link students back to what the mandate of the AMS is supposed to do: standing up for students 

etc.? 

 Execution of a bursary program could be complex, but may actually provide more benefits to 

students if it is pulled off. 

Action: Check with Assembly to  see what their thoughts are. Are there some conferences we would 

always say no to? Some yes? 


